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26th September 2023 

 
 
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am thrilled to be able to share with you our Ofsted Report after their visit on 13th and 14th September.  It is 

my absolute pleasure to tell you that we have been given the overall grading of GOOD as well as GOOD in 

all 5 areas of inspection judgments.  A copy of the report is attached for you to read. 

 

I wish to thank the dedicated staff team at Red Hall who have worked so hard to achieve this.  The 

Governing Body have been very supportive and the Ofsted team recognised this in the Leadership and 

Management judgement.  To all of you who took the time to respond to the questionnaire or who spoke 

with an Ofsted inspector – thank you!  Ofsted said “Parents are very supportive of the school. They 

have lots of positive things to say about the quality of leadership, care and education on offer.”  

Without your help we would not have accomplished this. We very much are looking forward to 

the next chapter for Red Hall and know that you will continue to work with Red Hall to do this. 

 

Many children spoke to Ofsted inspectors during the process and were absolutely marvellous.  

Ofsted said about our children “Pupils enjoy coming to school and speak of it with pride. They 

contribute keenly to their school and the wider community. There are high expectations for all 

pupil..”, “Pupils are very proud of their school and show a keenness to learn. This is evident in the 

excellent behaviour seen in lessons. Pupils listen well to their teachers and show a determination to 

work as hard as they can.” 

 

I am the very proud Head teacher of such a unique school with a wonderfully supportive 

community.  As always, Ofsted have given us a few things to work on, and the team are ready for 

this.   

 

Warm regards, 

Helen Tomlinson 

 


